
 

 
 
 
 

DELEGATED DECISIONS BY CABINET MEMBER FOR 1 DECEMBER 
2009  

STATEMENT OF DECISION 
 
Fitzwaryn School, Wantage - Phase 2 Modernisation and Permanent 
Post-16 Provision 
 
Present: 
Cabinet Member for Schools Improvement : Councillor Michael Waine 
Officers: Deborah Miller (Corporate Core) 

John Phipps (Children, Young People & Families ) 
 
Documentation considered: 
Report  Fitzwaryn School, Wantage - Phase 2 

Modernisation and Permanent Post-16 Provision 
 

A copy is attached to the signed copy of this decision. 
 
Cabinet Member’s Comments 
 
I welcome this project which will complete the modernisation of the school to improve 
suitability and accessibility for children with moderate learning difficulties, together 
with the provision of a permanent post-16 unit.  I am delighted that the school’s 
accommodation will now match up with the ‘specialist status’ awarded in 2007. 
 
I further welcome the school’s contribution of £100,000 for phase 2 of this project, 
bringing the total school contribution up to well over £250,000. 
 
I am pleased to note that the new building is expected to receive ‘very good’ under 
the formal BREEAM schools assessment; is expected to achieve a CO2 reduction of 
60% and incorporates a ground source heating system. 
 
Decision 
 
Having regard to the arguments and options set out in the documentation before me, 
the representations made to me and the further considerations set out above, I 
confirm my decisions on this matter as follows: 
 
to agree the Detailed Project Appraisal ED715. 
 
Signed  .............................................................. 
 Cabinet Member for Schools Improvement 
 
Date ………………………………….2009



 

 
 
 
 
 


